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The Beehive Five! We are thrilled to share that we are expecting a baby boy early June! 
It’s been such a fun journey of praying and now receiving God’s blessing to be able to have 
this third. Naomi and Tosh are anticipating his arrival and we pray every day for “Baby Gummy 
Bear” as they’ve coined him. Since our city’s medical care is not that reliable and because of 
Tricia’s emergency c-sections in the past, we plan to return back to America around early May 
to give birth to him in June. I (Tricia) often feel anxious and nervous about flying back so far, 
leaving our home for the summer and also needing to find a new doctor. Please pray for 
God to give us the peace only He can give and for Baby Gummy Bear to grow steadily 
and be delivered smoothly!
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Kingdom Come
MATTHEW 6.10

Why Do Missionaries Leave the Field? 
Our Thailand Mid-Year Conference was so special because we were able to have two great friends of ours, Brent and Leila 
Wong, coach us. They served our team by asking questions that really got to the heart of some the issues we have been 
experiencing. And after living so far away from all family and friends, it was comforting to have good friends who know us well 
to connect with. 

We’ve heard many times that the main reason missionaries leave the field is because of team relationships and we fully believe 
it. Although our team gets along well, it constantly takes work because we are family and conflict comes up within our family 
often. Could you pray for our team to keep engaging well with each other, especially given the fact that our family will need 
to leave a whole one to two months earlier to have the baby in America. Please pray for unity, bonding and for our ministry 
and family unit to be trusting in God’s strength and not our own.

Happy Year of the Monkey!  
  Love, 

Celebrating our lunar 
new year in Thailand

We’re so thankful how well we’ve been 
connecting with our team these past 6 months!

We missed the Wongs so much - it was such a treat to be with them! We had 
this random moment where Uncle Brent gave Tosh his 2nd haircut ever.

Baby Beebee #3 due in June!

The Wong’s coached 
our team in Thailand.


